## FAIRFIELD POLO CLUB



## WICHITA, KANSAS

April 4, 1942

Dr. Forrest C. Allen
Physical Education Department
University of Kansas
Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Dr. Allen:

I have just had a chat with George Powers and have learned from him that we stirred up quite a commotion.

I find from him that Dutch only saw a copy of my letter without the signature, as you stated. They have not been able
to actually trace the matter to me due to the lack of the
signature on the copy. They were able to trace George's
letter due to the reference therein to Paul Good of North
High School. This is somewhat unfortunate since an investigator from Oklahoma University, supposedly a representative
of the faculty, approached Good and there was quite a little
conversation as a result.

George is somewhat irked about the use of Good's name since the information from that source was supposed to be strictly confidential.

I have not had an opportunity to have a complete conversation with George, but understand the Oklahoma investigator called upon him and spent an hour and a half in conversation trying to find out a lot of things.

If you are coming to Wichita anytime soon, I suggest that you and George and I get together and go over this situation so we will all have full information.

Neither George or I are the least bit disturbed about any feature of the whole situation except what I told you yester-day during our telephone conversation, and from George's standpoint, the Paul Good angle.